JUNE 2003

FEBA Neuws

Neuwsletter of the Federal Communications Bar Association

7th Annual FCBA Foundation
Golf Tournament on June 16

Its time to mark your calendars for the
7th Annual FCBA Foundation’s
Honorable Robert E. Lee Memorial
Golf Tournament on Monday, June
16, 2003 (the day after Father’s Day).
The group will return to Bull Run
Country Club in Haymarket, Virginia.
Last year the event was oversubscribed,
so be alert when registration opens. This
will be the Foundation’s second visit to
the Bull Run track, so players are
expected to invent new excuses:“I never
played there before” no longer works.
And, regardless of your finish, it is an
enjoyable day for a good cause - raising
over $25,000 for the FCBA Foundation’s
Scholarship Fund, which provides
college funds for deserving District of
Columbia high school graduates.

A registration form is on page 13.

CLE Seminar on FCC
Triennial Review
Order Coming Soon!

A CLE seminar focusing on the much-
anticipated FCC triennial review order is
being planned by the FCBA’s State and
Local Practice Committee. This will be a
follow-up to the highly informative and
well-attended triennial review CLE that
was held in November 2002. Industry

experts and members of regulatory
bodies, among several others, will be
participating. Additional information will
be released shortly. This will be available
by teleconference for members out of
the immediate DC area. If you
have any questions, please contact
Erick Soriano (202-955-9866,
esoriano@kelleydrye.com),
J.G. Harrington, ( 202-776-2818,
jharrington@dlalaw.com), or
Brad Ramsay (202-898-2207,
jramsay@naruc.org).
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FCC Chairman Michael K. Powell

FCBA Luncheon
with FCC Chairman
Powell on June 25

The FCBA will be holding a luncheon
in conjunction with its annual
meeting on Wednesday, June 25,
2003. FCC Chairman, Michael K.
Powell will be the keynote speaker.
There will be a reception at Noon,
and from 12:30 to 2:00 p.m. there
will be an announcement of the
FCBA election results, the President’s
passing of the gavel, a presentation of
awards, and lunch, followed by
Chairman Powell’s remarks.

The luncheon will be held at the J.W.
Marriott Hotel’s main ballroom,
1331 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW.
For registration information and
prices, see page 14.

Mr. Powell was sworn in as a member
of the Commission on November 3,

CONTINUED ON PAGE 6



PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

DEAR MEMBERS:

As my term as FCBA President draws to a close, I find myself
reflecting on the events of the past year. Perhaps more than any
other, our industry has experienced seismic shifts in this
embattled economy. And still, the FCBA continues to do good
work. We raised more than $50,000 for a charitable cause,
increased overall membership numbers, and saw attendance up
at virtually every major event.

.

I want to take this opportunity to thank you, the Association’s ‘\
members, for continuing to make this a special organization. I also want to recognize
a few individuals and key groups. I had the good fortune of working side-by-side with
Margaret Tobey last year and Sandy Wilson this year. They’re both accomplished
attorneys, outstanding FCBA leaders and good friends. My fellow officers, Executive
Committee members and Chapter Co-Chairs worked tirelessly all year to plan
numerous substantive programs and to help shape the policies of our Association.

We have nearly 110 committee co-chairs; this group of volunteers put together
hundreds of FCBA activities during the last 12 months. From CLE dynamos Laura
Phillips, Lauren Van Wazer and Mark Grannis to the energetic Young Lawyers
Committee co-chairs Yaron Dori and Ryan Wallach, your co-chairs ensured that I
accomplished two of my major goals—increasing both the number of programs and
the level of participation in each of those events.

Of course none of this would have happened without the hard work and dedication
of the FCBA staff: Stan Zenor, Heidi Kurtz and Wendy Parish. Their efforts week in and
week out are critical to the Association’s success. I appreciate their continuing
professionalism, expertise and loyalty during my tenure.

I also want to thank my friends and colleagues at Wiley Rein & Fielding. I am fortunate
to work with talented professionals, many of whom happen to be active FCBA
members. I would like to give special thanks to Dick Wiley for his support and
mentorship over the years and especially for his guidance as I balanced leadership of
the FCBA with the demands of practicing law.

Finally, I am grateful for the opportunity to serve as your President. This has been an
exceptionally rewarding year for me. I look forward to continuing to serve the FCBA
and to working with many of you in different capacities.

Peter D. Shields

FCBA Membership Renewal

The dues invoices for the FCBA’s 2004 fiscal year (July 1,2003 - June 30,2004) are
being mailed soon. Please note that the deadline is JULY 30, 2003.
Remember to renew your membership as soon as possible, and save the
Association the expense of mailing reminder notices. A donation to the FCBA
Foundation while renewing your membership, is always appreciated.
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ANNUAL SEMINAR

Annual Seminar a
Success

Three hundred FCBA members, family
members, and guests did not let rain
dampen their enthusiasm during the
2003 Annual Seminar at The Homestead
from May 2nd through 5th. In spite of
the damp, cool weather, everyone
enjoyed the seminar speakers, various
planned recreational activities, and the
hospitality of the Homestead in Hot
Springs, Virginia.

Jeffrey Eisenach, Executive Vice
Chairman of CapAnalysis, opened the
seminar with a tutorial session on
computer, software, communications and
content convergence. Jeff explained
why there still may be hope for your
lack-luster technology investments. The
presentation was followed an interview
of Bob Johnson, Chairman and CEO of
Black Entertainment Television, by Mike
Senkowski, co-chair of the Annual
Seminar Planning Committee and a
partner at Wiley Rein & Fielding. Bob
talked about his experiences in creating
and building BET and the outlook for his
new NBA franchise in Charlotte.

After the Friday Family Cookout, FCBA
members enjoyed a variety of activities
including bowling, a magic show for kids
and adults alike, bingo, and games of
darts in the sports bar. Special thanks to
SBC for sponsoring the magician, who
entertained the younger set during the
dinner hour.

On Saturday, Marsha MacBride, Chief of
Staff in the Office of the Chairman and
Bryan Tramont, Senior Legal Advisor to
the Chairman, shared a view from the
Chairman’s office to kick off the
morning. Marsha and Bryan gave a
comprehensive overview of the pressing
issues facing the FCC, and offered some
valuable perspective on how (and when)
action on these issues may be taken.
Later, Congressmen Rick Boucher and
Bob Goodlatte discussed convergence
challenges and congressional priorities
for the next session of Congress and

answered questions from the audience in
a lively give and take forum moderated
by FCBA President-Elect, Sandy Wilson.

FCC Commissioners Abernathy, Martin,
and Adelstein closed the Saturday
morning session with a lively open dialog
moderated by Peter Shields. The
Commissioners drew questions
submitted anonymously by seminar
participants in advance, which they
could choose to answer or assign to
another Commission after the question
was revealed to the audience. The
Commissioners were also allotted one
“lifeline” (in the form of a legal advisor)
for those questions they chose not to
answer. This format allowed the
Commissioners to demonstrate both
their political savvy and their sense of
humor.

Rain on Saturday afternoon forced the
cancellation of the tennis tournament.
Thanks to Cingular Wireless for almost
sponsoring the tournament. The weather
notwithstanding, the intrepid FCBA
golfers took to the fairways for their
annual tournament. Special thanks to
Verizon for once again sponsoring the
tournament. Even though Nancy Victory
was forced to withdraw due to injury, her
team of Mike Senkowski, Ace Werner and
Laura Holloway captured the win and
several coveted prizes provided by
Verizon. Other seminar attendees spend
the afternoon riding mountain bikes,

CONTINUED ON PAGE 4

Seminar Sponsors

The FCBA would like to thank
this year’s Annual Seminar
Sponsors

GOLD

BellSouth Corporation

Cellular Telecommunications and
Internet Association (CTIA)

Cingular Wireless

High Tech Broadband Coalition

National Cable &
Telecommunications Association

SBC Telecommunications, Inc.

Telecommunications Industry
Association

Verizon Communications

Warren Communications News

SILVER

Davis Wright Tremaine LLP
Harris, Wiltshire & Grannis, LLP
Wilkinson Barker Knauer, LLP
Wiley Rein & Fielding LLP

BRONZE

ALTS - The Association for Local
Telecommunications Services

AT&T Wireless Services

Hogan & Hartson, LLP

Lockheed Martin Corporation

Morrison & Foerster LLP

Miller Nash, LLP

Pike & Fischer
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hiking, swimming in The Homestead’s
indoor pool, shooting skeet, or enjoying a
spa treatment.
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On Saturday evening, seminar
participants gathered for an early
reception and dinner. Following dinner,
the dance floor was open to seminar
participants, guests, and children. Some
of the youngest participants joined their
parents on the dance floor and
demonstrated their high level of energy,
while several teenagers watched their
parents from the back of the room
amazed (or was it dismayed?) at the
moves on the dance floor.

On Sunday morning, seminar participants
enjoyed the Homestead’s abundant
Southern breakfast buffet in the main
dining room to close out the seminar.

The FCBA extends special thanks to our
seminar sponsors who are recognized
and highlighted in this newsletter.

Special thanks to the Annual Seminar
Committee Co-Chairs Celia Nogales, Mike
Senkowski, and Kathy Zachem and to all
the committee members who assisted in
planning the 2003 Annual Seminar.

Photos by Mark Van Bergh
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COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER EVENTS

Cable Practice Commiittee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch

Date/Time: Tuesday, June 17,12:15 p.m.
Location: NCTA, 1724 Mass.Ave., NW, 2nd Fl.
Conf.Rm.

Speaker: Kyle Dixon, Deputy Media Bureau
Chief and Special Counsel to the Chairman for
Broadband

For more info: contact Catherine Bohigian
at cbohigia@fcc.gov

RSVP to: Wendy Parish, wendy@fcba.org

International Practice Committee
co-sponsored with the Computer
and Telecommunications Law
Section of the D.C. Bar

Event: Brown Bag Lunch

Date/Time: July 16, Noon to 2:00 p.m.
Location: Wilmer, Cutler & Pickering, 2400 N
St., NW., Concourse level

Topic: Post-WRC Debrief with Government
and Industry Representatives

TBA: Further details will be available about
speakers and cost

For more info:
laurabsherman@hotmail.com.

Mass Media Practice Committee

Event: Brown Bag Lunch

Date/Time: Tuesday, June 17,12:15 p.m.
Location: NAB, 1771 N Street, NW
Speakers: Media Legal Advisors have been
invited

For more info: contact Maureen O’Connell,
moconnell@newscorp.com

RSVP to: Wendy Parish, wendy@fcba.org

Online Communications Practice
Committee

Event: Brown Bag Luncheon

Date/Time: Thursday June 12,12:15 p.m.
Location: Wiley Rein & Fielding LLP, 1750 K
Street, NW, 10th Floor, Room 10E Large
Speaker: Vinton G. Cerf, widely known as
one of the “Fathers of the Internet,” will speak
on Internet policy issues, IP convergence and
broadband regulation. Vint Cerf is currently
the senior vice president of Architecture and
Technology for MCI and the chairman of the
board of ICANN

For more info: Co-Chairs Aileen Pisciotta,
apisciotta@kelleydrye.com; Karlyn Stanley;,
kstanley@crblaw.com; and Amy Wolverton,
arw9@law.georgetown.edu

RSVP to: cpeyton@wrf.com

Pacific Northwest Chapter

Event: Graham & Dunn Open House and
Reception

Date/Time: Wednesday, June 18,5:30-7:30
p.m.

Location: Graham & Dunn, 2801 Alaskan
Way - Suite 300, Seattle, WA

Topic: Communications Team Open House to
celebrate new location at Pier 70. All
members welcome

For more info: Judy Endejean,
jendejan@grahamdunn.com

Wireless Telecommunications
Committee

Event: Luncheon

Date/Time: Friday, June 6,12:15-1:30 p.m.
Location: Sidley Austin Brown & Wood, 1501
K Street, NW, Conference Room GE

Topic: State Issues in Wireless Regulation
Speakers: Dane Snowden, Chief, FCC
Bureau of Consumer and Governmental
Affairs; Steve Berry, St. VP, Government Affairs
at CTIA; Jeff Kramer, St. Legislative Rep.,
Federal Affairs at AARP; and Jessica Zufola, Leg.
Director, NARUC

Cost: $15

RSVP to: sce form on page 14

Young Lawyers Committee

Event: Happy Hour

Date/Time: Thursday, June 26,6:00 p.m.-
8:00 p.m.

Location: The Daily Grill, 18th & M Streets
For more info: Yaron Dori -
ydori@hhlaw.com or Ryan Wallach -
rwallach@willkie.com

LUNCHEON SPEAKER
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 1

1997. He was designated Chairman by
President Bush on January 22,2001.

Mr. Powell, a Republican, was nominated
by President William J. Clinton on July 31,
1997, and confirmed by the United States
Senate on October 28, 1997.

In addition to his normal duties, Mr.
Powell serves as the FCC’s Defense
Chairman and is responsible for
overseeing all National Security
Emergency Preparedness functions for
the Commission. He also served as the

FCC representative to the President’s
Council on Year 2000 Conversion which
was established by President Clinton on
February 4, 1998, to address the Year
2000 computer problem.

Mr. Powell previously served as the Chief
of Staff of the Antitrust Division in the
Department of Justice. In that capacity,
he advised the Assistant Attorney General
on substantive antitrust matters,
including policy development, criminal
and civil investigations and mergers.
Prior to joining the Antitrust Division, Mr.
Powell was an associate in the
‘Washington, D.C. office of the law firm of

O’Melveny & Myers LLP, where he
focused on litigation and regulatory
matters involving telecommunications,
antitrust and employment law. Mr. Powell
graduated from the Georgetown
University Law Center following which
he served as a judicial clerk to the
Honorable Harry T. Edwards, Chief Judge
of the United States Court of Appeals for
the District of Columbia Circuit.

The FCBA is honored to have the
Chairman speak before our members
again, and we hope you will plan on
joining us on the 25th.

FCBA NEWS
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COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER NEWS

Diversity Committee
Holds Congressional
Practice Brown Bag

On Friday, May 16, 2003, the FCBA’s
Diversity Committee hosted a
Congressional Practice brown bag
luncheon featuring Bill Bailey, senior
counsel to the Senate Committee on
Commerce, Science & Transportation;
Jessica Wallace, majority counsel to the
House Committee on Energy and
Commerce; and Antoinette Cook Bush,
Executive Vice President of Northpoint
Technology, Ltd. The event was attended
by approximately 20 FCBA members,
including three student members. The
event focused on the practice of
communications law on the Hill and was
held in a committee room in the Russell
Senate Office Building. For further
information about the Diversity
Committee, you may contact Committee
co-chairs Harry Wingo at (202) 418-1783
(hwingo@fcc.gov), Edgar Class III at
(202) 639-6774 (eclass@velaw.com) or
Monica Desai at (202) 418- 7419
(mdesai@fcc.gov).

New England
Chapter

The New England Chapter of the FCBA
has two member events in more final
states:

Due to scheduling conflicts, the first
event, a brown-bag lunch with the
Commissioners and certain key staff of
the Rhode Island Public Utility
Commission, and the Connecticut
Department of Public Utility Control
looks like it will take place during the
first week or June - a specific date will
be made available to FCBA members
once confirmed. FCBA members (and
potential members) will be able to meet
the staff and Commissioners in an
intimate and informal setting, and staff
and Commissioners will present
information on a topic or two of their
choice and likely to help those who may

come before the commissions. As both
Commissions have one new
Commissioner each, it might be a good
chance to meet them. The luncheon will
be held in Providence, Rhode Island at
the firm of Adler, Pollock, and Sheehan,
which has graciously agreed to host.
Snacks and beverages will be made
available, but it is generally BYOL. If
FCBA members are interested in
attending, please contact Doug Denny-
Brown at the email at the end of this
article.

The second event, currently planned to
take place one afternoon during the
week of June 23rd, is a two-panel
discussion reviewing the FCC’s Triennial
Order (hopefully released in its entirety

sometime before) and implementation
issues, involving FCC and PUC staff, and
others, and a second panel will discuss
the regulation and emergence of Voice
Over Internet Protocol, including the
implementation of access charges,
CALEA compliance, and other issues.
Again, key FCC and PUC staff and other
industry players are being approached to
attend. Already, several noteworthy
speakers from PUCs and IXCs have
confirmed, others look likely, and event
interest in the Northeast legal/regulatory
community appears high. The host site
will be in Boston, with the specific date
and location to be determined and made
available to FCBA members (and those
interested in being members) once

CONTINUED ON PAGE 8

Auction Committee Accepting Applications

from Local Charities

The 14th Annual Charity Auction, sponsored by the Charity Auction
Committee, comprised of members of the Young Lawyers Committee and the
FCBA Foundation Board of Trustees, will be held on Thursday, November
20, 2003, but it is not too soon to recommend a charity as the recipient of the
Auction’s proceeds. The 2002 Auction raised $50,000 for College Bound.

In order to be considered, the charity must meet the following criteria:

1. The charity fulfills the “core” needs of children.

2. The charity does not receive the majority of its funding from the government.

3. The charity does not discriminate.

4. The charity primarily serves those in the Washington, D.C. metropolitan area.

5. Our donation will make a difference in the charity’s budget - at least more than

1% but not more than 25%.

6. The charity has not been the recipient of the FCBA Auction in 2001 or 2002.

To be considered, the charity must respond in writing describing how the charity
meets the above-referenced criteria and should include any other relevant
information on the charity. Please send your response to Heidi Kurtz, FCBA
Foundation, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325, Washington, D.C. 20036, no

later than Friday, June 13, 2003.

FCBA NEWS
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COMMITTEE AND CHAPTER NEWS

NEW ENGLAND CHAPTER
CONTINUED FROM PAGE 7

established. Again, if FCBA members are
interested in attending, please contact
Doug Denny-Brown at the email address
below.

Doug has received help and offers of
help in scheduling these events from
FCBA members of the Northeast
Chapter, and it has been sincerely
appreciated. If any additional members
would like to help or be involved, please
email Doug Denny-Brown at
Dougdb@rnktel.com.

Northern California
Chapter to Host
Reception During the
August ABA
Convention in San
Francisco

The Northern California Chapter is in the

midst of planning a reception in
conjunction with the upcoming ABA

Convention being held August 7-13 in
San Francisco. More details will be
coming soon!

Vint Cerf to Speak at
an Online
Communications
Committee Brown
Bag on June 12

The Online Communications Committee
is pleased to announce that Vinton Cerf,
widely known as one of the “Fathers of
the Internet,” will speak on Internet
policy issues, IP convergence and
broadband regulation. Vint Cerf is
currently the senior vice president of
Architecture and Technology for MCI and
the chairman of the board of ICANN.The
brown bag will be held at the offices of
Wiley Rein & Fielding. Please see info on
page 6 to RSVP

Vinton G. Cerf is senior vice president of
Architecture and Technology for
WorldCom. Cerf’s team of architects and
engineers design advanced networking

Join the FCBA/FCC Coed
Ultimate Frisbee Team

The tradition continues as Seven Dirty Words returns to the ultimate playing
field. Whether you have experience or haven’t picked up a frisbee since college,
the FCBA’s coed ultimate frisbee team wants you to join us for another fun-filled

summer.

The season starts in mid-June.There will be approximately eight games over eight
weeks, not all on the same day of the week. Games are either weekdays at 6:30 or
weekends and are played on the Mall or on nearby fields in D.C., Maryland, or
Virginia. Visit http://www.wafc.org (Corporate League notes) for more details.

Summer associates, immediate family, and significant others of FCBA members are
also welcome. Help make this the best summer ultimate season ever!

For information or to

Klein

more

sign up,
(DAKlein@hhlaw.com  or

please contact
637-3678) or

Doug

(202) Tony

Lin (Tony.Lin@shawpittman.com or (202) 663-8452).

frameworks including Internet-based
solutions for delivering a combination of
data, information, voice and video
services for business and consumer use.

Widely known as one of the “Fathers of
the Internet,” Cerf is the co-designer of
the TCP/IP protocols and the
architecture of the Internet. In
December 1997, President Clinton
presented the U.S. National Medal of
Technology to Cerf and his partner,
Robert E. Kahn, for founding and
developing the Internet.

Prior to rejoining MCI in 1994, Cerf was
vice president of the Corporation for
National Research Initiatives (CNRI). As
vice president of MCI Digital Information
Services from 1982-1986, he led the
engineering of MCI Mail, the first
commercial email service to be
connected to the Internet.

During his tenure from 1976-1982 with
the U.S. Department of Defense’s
Advanced Research Projects Agency
(DARPA), Cerf played a key role leading
the development of Internet and
Internetrelated data packet and security
technologies.

In addition to his work on behalf of
WorldCom and the Internet, Cerf has
served as a technical advisor to
production for “Gene Roddenberry’s
Earth: Final Conflict.,” He also made a
special guest appearance in May 1998.
Cerf has appeared on television
programs NextWave with Leonard
Nimoy and on World Business Review
with Alexander Haig and Casper
Weinberger. Cerf also holds an
appointment as distinguished visiting
scientist at the Jet Propulsion Laboratory
where he is working on the design of an
interplanetary Internet.

Cerf holds a Bachelor of Science degree
in Mathematics from Stanford University
and Master of Science and Ph.D. degrees
in Computer Science from UCLA.

FCBA NEWS
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FCBA FOUNDATION NEWS

Foundation Seeks
Mentors for
Scholarship
Recipients

The FCBA Foundation seeks mentors for
students who have received scholarships
and are attending their first year of
college, (see related article below). This
year the Foundation will award six
scholarships to students from local
public high schools who have
demonstrated strong academic skills,
community service, an interest in
communications or technology, and the
need for financial aid. Mentors provide
support to these students, who are
extraordinary people that have overcome
adversity. The time commitment is very
small, a few e-mails and phone calls
throughout the semester, a couple of
hours during the break. If you are
interested in working with these amazing
students, please contact Chris Wood at
cwood@fw-law.com or 202-939-7903.

Foundation
Announces 2003
High School
Scholarship
Recipients

The FCBA Foundation is pleased to
announce the six students from District
of Columbia public high schools that it
has chosen to receive college
scholarships over the next four years.
David Lloyd of Spingarn Senior High
School and Carolina Acevedo of
Theodore Roosevelt Senior High
School will each receive a scholarship of
up to $20,000, paid over four years.

Thanh Phuc Tran of Francis L.
Cardozo Senior High School will
receive the first “Motorola
Scholarship,” funded through the
generosity of that company, in the
amount of $12,000 over four years.
Shanata Harvey and Ashley Williams

of Spingarn, and Dawn Jennings of
Roosevelt, will each receive an $8,000
four year scholarship.

In total, the Foundation committed up to
$76,000 for new scholarships. In
addition to Motorola, the Foundation
gratefully acknowledges the support of
the Verizon Foundation and SBC
Foundation, as well as the support of
individual members, for its scholarship
efforts.

Foundation
Announces Stipends
For Law Student
Interns

The FCBA Foundation is also pleased to
announce this year’s recipients of
stipends from the Chairman Robert E.
Lee Scholarship Fund for law school

CONTINUED ON PAGE 10

Staff from FCC's International Bureau help at Martha's Table.

Photos by Mark Van Bergh
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FCBA FOUNDATION NEWS
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CONTINUED FROM PAGE 9

interns in unpaid government positions
over the summer. In 1993 the
Foundation established this fund in
memory of Mr. Lee, the former FCC
Chairman and Commissioner who
passed away after nearly thirty years of
service at the Commission. This year’s
recipients are Sarah Kenney of
American University’s Washington
College of Law, who will be interning at
the Enforcement Bureau of the FCC;
Michelle Kozlov of Boston College
Law School, who will be interning at
the Office of the Attorney General of
Massachusetts, working on high tech and
computer fraud issues; Jerry Brito of the
George Mason University School of
Law, who will be interning at the FCC’s
International Bureau; and Kara Wyrsch
of the University of Maryland School
of Law, who will be interning at the
Wireless Telecommunications Bureau.
Each law student will receive a stipend in
the amount of $2,500 for the summer to
help defray his or her expenses.

In addition, the Foundation selected Ms.
Kenney to receive this year’s Max
Paglin Award, representing an
additional stipend of $600. Mr. Paglin
was the former General Counsel and
Executive Director of the FCC, and the
founder of the Golden Jubilee
Commission on Telecommunications,
which compiled a definitive legislative
history of the Communications Act.
Upon its dissolution, that Commission
graciously donated its remaining funds to
the Foundation and made the Foundation
the beneficiary of any future royalties
from that legislative history.

Volunteers for
Martha’s Table and
McKenna’s Wagon
Wanted

Volunteer on Sunday, June 29, for
Martha’s Table, which is located in a
yellow building at 2114 Fourteenth
Street, NW, in the District, near the

intersection of 14th and U Streets. On-
street parking is available. For more
information, contact Howard Weiss at
703/812-0471 ( or Chris Wood at
202/939-7903 (cwood@fw-law.com).

Volunteers are needed for the monthly
afternoon food distribution with
McKenna’s Wagon on Sunday, June
22. The volunteers meet at Martha’s
Table, 2114 Fourteenth Street, NW in the
late afternoon. To volunteer, or for more
information about McKenna’s Wagon,
please contact: Tom Van Wazer - 202-
736-8119 - tvanwaze@sidley.com

FCBA NEWS
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JOB BANK FORM

POSITION DATA:

Title of Position

Employer Contact Person

Employer Name

Employer Address

City/State/Zip

Employer Phone Number Employer Fax Number:

Employer E-mail

Please briefly describe the position, as you want the listing to appear in the newsletter, including the practice areas (e.g.
mass media, common carrier/telephone, cable, mobile services, private radio, transactional, international), qualifications
required, and documents to be submitted (e.g. resume, transcript, writing sample, salary history, references). You may
use a separate piece of paper if necessary. Please e-mail in a MS Word format, if possible, to heidi@fcba.org.

Do you want resumes sent directly to you by the applicant? OYes O No Ifno,aBlind Box # will be assigned.

PAYMENT:
The cost for a Job Bank listing, with resumes sent directly to the employer, is $75.00 per month.

The cost for a Job Bank listing, with a Blind Box # assigned, is $95.00 per month.

Payment must be received in advance. Listings and payment received by the 10th day of each month will appear in the next
month’s newsletter. Please note that you will not be billed each month. If you want your listing to appear in a specific number of
issues, you may pay in advance with one check to cover the total fee.

$ Total Enclosed O Visa 0O MasterCard O American Express
Credit card no. Exp. date
Signature

PLEASE SEND THIS FORM AND A CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO THE “FCBA” TO:

Federal Communications Bar Association, 1020 19th Street, N.W., Suite 325, Washington, D.C. 20036-6101
Phone: (202) 293-4000, Fax: (202) 293-4317, E-mail: fcba@fcba.org
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JOB BANK

TO RESPOND TO JOB BANK
LISTINGS

If the employer is listed, send the information
requested directly to the employer. If you are
responding to a BLIND BOX listing, send
ONE COPY of the information requested to
Heidi Kurtz, Federal Communications Bar
Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036-6101, or EMAIL it to
heidi@fcba.org. Please clearly indicate the
Blind Box number to which you are
responding. If you are applying to a Blind
Box, you may enclose a separate note to the
FCBA specifying any organization to which
you do not wish your application to be
forwarded. Responses to Blind Box listings
can be accepted only from FCBA members.

TO LIST A JOB

Complete a Job Bank Form and send or fax
the Form and the appropriate payment to
Heidi Kurtz, Federal Communications Bar
Association, 1020 19th Street, NW, Suite 325,
Washington, DC 20036-6101.In addition,
please email the text of the ad to
heidi@fcba.org. Listings and payment
received by the 10th day of each month will
appear in the next month’s newsletter. If
possible, ads should not exceed 75 words.
Please call the FCBA, (202) 293-4000, for a Job
Bank Form. (No headhunters please).

6.03.1

Fletcher,Heald & Hildreth is seeking a senior
associate with a minimum of four years’
experience in broad areas of communications
law, including wireless and broadcast. Law
firm experience, excellent academics and
superior writing skills required. Competitive
salary. Resumes and writing samples may be
sent to martin@fhhlaw.com. No search firms
or telephone inquiries please.

6.03.2

Become an Integral Part of a Dynamic Team at
MCI. Administrative assistant with paralegal
capability needed for creating and editing
documents for the International Commercial
group at MCI, including drafting of contracts
and amendments; responses to RFPs; and
miscellaneous legal documents. Provide
general office support and handle the
administrative needs of the attorneys and
paralegals in the fast-paced environment of
the International Commercial group. Duties
include: drafting correspondence, maintaining
the filing system, coordinating conference
calls, preparing expense reports, handling
daily mail, and addressing ad hoc projects as
needed.The job requires strong secretarial
skills, including typing, spelling, proofreading,
grammar, and math. Must be proficient with
Microsoft Outlook, Word, PowerPoint, and
Excel, and have strong Internet skills. Requires
high school diploma or equivalent; three to
five years progressively responsible legal,
executive, or administrative secretarial
experience. Flexibility and a demonstrated
attention to detail are a must.The successful
candidate will be a self-starter with the ability
to work independently while at the same time
embracing the team atmosphere of our group.
The candidate must have strong organizational
skills, excellent verbal and written
communications skills,and the ability to
follow tasks through to completion.
Competitive compensation package
commensurate with experience. Please send
resumes to sally.Erickson@mci.com or fax to:
202-736-6084.

6.03.3

Seek Legal Research Assistance or
Representation and a law student on a part-
time basis) to assist with court challenge of a
New York Public Service Order authorizing
utility shutdown of essential services based
upon an unlikely claim that utility had aY2K
problem with a switch, and in retaliation for
the administrative and court petitioning efforts

of IP’s, where the utility had been found to be
grossly negligent for over a decade. The
audiotext telecom services (to be shutdown in
March 2004) are required by news providers
to continue to deliver news and information to
many low-income telephone subscribers
lacking Internet access. Issues in lawsuit to be
raised include the rights under the state law of
subscribers to continued utility service, First
Amendment, and anti-trust claims. For further
information on how you can assist with this
public interest challenge of a state mandated
shutdown of a news medium, contact
Savethepress@aol.com.

6.03.4

Sprint Corporation has an opening in its
‘Washington, D.C. Federal Regulatory Office for
a General Attorney with 10+ years experience
in the telecom industry. Extensive U.S. -
international and foreign regulatory
experience, excellent research, writing and
communication skills required. Foreign
language fluency preferred. Please forward
resume and writing sample to: Sprint
Corporation, Attn: Office Manager, 401 9th
Street, NW, Suite 400, Washington, D.C. 20004,
Fax: (202) 585-1899.

6.03.5

Sprint Corporation has an opening in its
‘Washington, D.C. Federal External Affairs
Office for a Senior Attorney (Director Level).
Responsibility for spectrum policy matters
generally and other regulatory issues related to
Sprint’s wireless interests (mobile and fixed).
Position will involve interaction with Sprint’s
business and technical units and
representation before the FCC and other
government agencies. Understanding of
technical and policy issues in spectrum arena
preferred. Communications law experience
and excellent writing and communications
skills required. Please forward resume and
writing sample to: Sprint Corporation, Attn:
Office Manager, 401 9th Street, NW, Suite 400,
Washington, DC 20004, Fax: (202) 585-1899.

FCBA Commitees

As stated in the FCBA Bylaws, the
President is charged with selecting
committee co-chairs each new fiscal
year. FCBA President-Elect,
Alexandra Wilson, will begin the
process in the next few months. If you
are interested in submitting your name
for consideration as a committee co-
chair for EY. 2003-2004, beginning July
1, 2003, please send an email to Sandy

at alexandra.wilson@cox.com. You
should feel free to explain your
committee choice, relevant experience
as a committee member or chair, and
alternative choices in the event your
first choices are not available.

What'’s the
Password?

Many of you have noticed that while
trying to log into the FCBA’s Online

Membership Directory:
http://www.fcba.org/directory_login.sh
tml, that a password is required. The
password can be located every month
on page two of the FCBA News, and
will appear at the bottom of the
masthead. The masthead is the box
containing the list of the FCBA’s
Executive Committee members. The
password changes on the 10th of
every month.
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ROBERT E. LEE MEMORIAL
o FCBA FOUNDATION CHARITY
mm GOLF TOURNAMENT REGISTRATION

Name

Organization

Address Suite/Room/Apt.

City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

YES! | WOULD LIKE TO SUPPORT THE GOLF TOURNAMENT, TO BE HELD ON MONDAY, JUNE 16, 2003,
AT BULL RUN GOLF CLUB, AS INDICATED BELOW:

O Eagle Club $ 1,750
O Foursome Friends $ 1,200
O FCBA Private Sector Member $ 150
O FCBA Government/Academic/Law Student Member $ 150
O Non-Member $ 200
GOLFERS (IF KNOWN AT THIS TIME):
Name(s) Organization Handicap or average of last two rounds
Eagle Club - $1,750 Foursome Friends - $1,200 The committee made some changes to this
* Golf foursome including admission to all * Golf foursome including admission to all year’s tournament in order to make it as fair
event activities event activities as possible, and to maximize scholarship
« Continental breakfast and lunch « Continental breakfast and lunch funds. The biggest change is that those
+ Participation with other Eagle Club sponsors Half page ad in event program golfers who are not a part of an Eagle or
in exclusive “Tournament Within A « Recognition in all event advertising before Foursome Friends team, will no longer be
Tournament” competition to win the and after the tournament able to form their own foursome teams.
coveted Eagle Club silver cup trophy Individual golfers can sign up and will be
» Guaranteed sponsorship of one hole on Patrons — $500 placed into foursomes by the committee. If
course with hole signage « Half page ad in event program you have any questions about this, please
« Opportunity to distribute logo products « Recognition in all event advertising before contact Alan Campbell or Heidi Kurtz.
and/or information to all golfers and after the tournament
* Full page ad in event program PLEASE SEND THIS FORM AND A
« Top-level recognition in all event advertising Custom Sponsorships CHECK MADE PAYABLE TO THE
before and after the tournament Custom sponsorships are available, including “FCBA FOUNDATION” TO:
sponsorship of breakfast, lunch and the .
beverage cart. For more information, please Heidi Kurtz
call Heidi Kurtz (202) 293-4000 1020 19th St., NW
Suite 325
Washington, DC 200366101
Tel: 202 293-4000
Fax: 202 293-4317
heidi@fcba.org

PLEASE RETURN FORM AND PAYMENT BY WEDNESDAY, JUNE 11, 2003

$ Total Enclosed OVisa 0O MasterCard O American Express
Credit card no. Exp. date
Signature
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FCBA EVENTS, CLE AND COMMITTEE REGISTRATION

Name Organization
Address Suite/Room/Apt.
City/State/Zip

Phone Fax E-mail

CHECK THE EVENT(S) FOR WHICH YOU ARE REGISTERING:
O Friday, June 6, 2003 — Wireless Luncheon, Sidley Austin O Wednesday, June 25, 2003 — FCBA Luncheon and

Brown & Wood, Room 6-E, 1501 K Street, NW Annual Meeting with FCC Chairman Michael K.

Cost: $15 Powell, at the J.W. Marriott Hotel, 1331 Pennsylvania
Registrations and cancellations due by 11:00 a.m., Avenue, NW,Washington, DC. Reception at Noon, Lunch at
Wednesday, June 4, 2003 12:30 p.m.

Cost: $45 for members, $35 for government/law student
members $55 for non-members

Registrations and cancellations due by 5:00 p.m. on
Friday, June 20, 2003

$ Total Enclosed O Visa 0O MasterCard O American Express
Credit card no. Exp. date
Signature

PAYMENT SHOULD BE MADE IN ADVANCE, HOWEVER PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED NO LATER THAN THE DAY OF THE
EVENT. PHONE REGISTRATIONS WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED.

PLEASE FAX THIS FORM TO: Wendy Parish, Federal Communications Bar Association, Fax: (202) 2934317

CLE CREDIT: FCBA will be requesting accreditation from the State Bars of Virginia and California. If approved,forms for Virginia and
California will be available at the Seminar Registration Desk. Please note that FCBA does not obtain CLE credit for other states. The
FCBA will, however, assist with applications to other states, but attorneys must apply individually for credit courses and submit any
forms and payments necessary directly to the state bar. The number of credits corresponds with the number of hours of course
time, i.e.,a two-hour seminar equals 2.0 hours of credit.
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Calendar
June 6 Wireless Telecommunications Practice Luncheon
June 8 FCBA and NCTA CLE in Chicago
June 12 Online Communications Practice Committee Brown Bag
June 13 Deadline for applications to become the Charity Auction Recipient
June 10 Foundation Board of Trustees Meeting
June 10 Chapter Co-Chairs Conference Call
June 16 Annual Honorable Robert E. Lee Memorial Golf Tournament, Bull Run, Haymarket, VA
June 17 Cable Practice Committee Brown Bag Lunch
June 17 Mass Media Practice Committee Brown Bag Lunch
June 17 Executive Committee Meeting
June 18 Reception for Pacific Northwest Chapter Members in Seattle
June 26 Young Lawyers Committee Happy Hour
June 25 FCBA Annual Meeting and Luncheon with guest, FCC Chairman Powell
June 22 Volunteer for McKenna’s Wagon
June 29 Volunteer for Martha’s Table
July 16 International Practice Committee and DC Bar Brown Bag
October 16 CLE Seminar on Ethics issues
November 20 Charity Auction
December 4 Chairman’s Dinner
FEBA
FEDERAL COMMUNICATIONS
BAR ASSOCIATION
1020 19th Street, N.W.
Suite 325

Washington, D.C. 20036



